
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 6, 2020  

 

Present:   Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser 

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The town offices are now open with normal business hours.  For the safety of our customers and 

our employees, we are following public health guidelines for social distancing remaining 6 feet 

apart and customers must wear face masks.  Upon entering the building, please make sure you 

have your mask on and use the hand sanitizer that is provided.  (masks will be provided if you 

forget yours) The restrooms will be closed to the public. 

Jennifer gave an update from Road Agent Doug Glover, Lafayette Road has had the top coat put 

down and Central Paving will be returning with a man and machine to do the shoulders. 

Currently Doug is waiting for Central Paving to start Pearl Lake Road. 

 

The Department of Revenue will be in the office on Thursday the 9th to work on the 2019 

certification. 

 

The board again discussed the questions presented by Dr. Mitz in regard to COVID preparation 

for the fall and winter season. The board would prefer to work with the Franconia Food Bank in 

regard to stockpiling of any products as they have a system in place.  The board does not think 

they can stockpile any over the counter medications.  Currently the SHFD Rescue truck carries 

some products.  The SHFD and SHPD have a list of at risk residents that are monitored. 

 

Mr. Strasser advised the Sugar Hill Planning Board will be meeting again next month with social 

distancing guidelines in place.  They will meet as needed. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of June 29, 2020 seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.  The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday July 13th, at 5:30pm at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social distancing and 

face masks appreciated. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


